HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

December 11, 2012
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Mary Bell, Thomas Shreve
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:16pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Shreve, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of November Minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Shreve, the minutes from the November meeting were approved.

4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of EIS Board minutes for the November 19th meeting.  There were no FRSYC minutes.
a. Ms. Hart noted on the Board minutes that Renee Lackey, who assists Mrs. Ryan with Gifted and Talented, was approved by the Board for an additional day each week.  She was previously scheduled two days per week, and she is now three days per week.  The next Board meeting is scheduled for December 17.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
6. Good News Report.

a. Samples for KPREP testing in Reading, Math and On Demand Writing for grades three through five are now available.  Ms. Hart is sharing these with the teachers, so students have visual examples of how the test is scored and what a “good” answer is.  There is also a resources section for teachers included in the packet.
7. Student Achievement
a. RTI meetings have been held in Reading and Math to evaluate status.
b. Scantron testing will begin again after the winder break.  Ms. Hart plans to start with 5th Grade around second or third week of January.  She is hopeful that the technical issues with the first and second grade tests will be worked out for this next round of testing.  Ms. Hart did share with the Council that there are no norms for the Reading Foundations part of Scantron testing for first and second grades, and that it may be a couple years before we have them.
c. On January 15th, there will be a new report released from Pearson, Inc.  We are waiting to see if there will be any new information for us.

8. Planning:  Needs Assessment

a. Ms. Hart has distributed a copy of the Needs Assessment to faculty for review.  This is due at the district level in January, and Ms. Hart will meet with Mr. French to discuss.  The Council discussed each section, with specific mention of technology needs and a bigger conference room table.

b. Replacement tiling will take place over the winter break.  This includes tile in the cafeteria.

c. Once she has received input from staff, Ms. Hart will edit the Needs Assessment and bring back to the Council.

9. Program Review.  There is no update on Program Review.

10. Budget
a. Section 6.  With our new allocation, Ms. Hart informed the Council about a professional development opportunity for K-3 teachers in Math.  The Council discussed sending three teachers to this training, which is free and scheduled for several days over a several month period.  On this note, Ms. Hart suggested using part of the new Section 6 allocation to increase the Substitutes budget to cover the cost of three teachers being gone multiple days.  One a motion/second by Bell/Turner, the Council added $2500 to the Substitute line item in the budget.
b. On a motion/second by Shreve/Hepner, the following allocations were also approved.

i. Add $1000 to the Projector Bulbs line item.

ii. Add $1000 to the Ink line item.

iii. Add the remaining funds ($7380) to Contingency, to be re-allocated at a later date.
c. Title I.  Ms. Hart does not yet have a definite Title budget.  From the information she has, she plans to hire a full-time Instructional Assistant and possibly a part-time Instructional Assistant, taking into account that there will also be two new student teachers in the building.
d. PD.  There is no update on the PD budget.
11. New Business.  Ms. Hart told with the Council that Mr. French has released the school calendar for the 2013-14 school year.
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Shreve/Hepner, the meeting was adjourned at 4:25p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on January 8 at 3:15pm.
